STATE OF SOUTH CAROLINA
DEPARTMENT OF REVENUE

300A Qutlet Pointe Blvd., Columbia, South Carolina 29210
P.O. Box 125, Columbia, South Carolina 29214

Memorandum

Date: October 1, 2024

To: County Officials

From: Meredith Cleland W&

Deputy Director, Government Services Division

Subject: Extension for Collection of Property Taxes
Due to Hurricane Helene

Due to Hurricane Helene, we understand many county operations have been interrupted and some
offices remain closed. As a result of this storm and the loss of power, many counties have been unable
to accept and process payments of property taxes in a timely manner.

We have received requests from several counties for an extension to accept timely payments for
property taxes that were due by September 30, 2024. In accordance with SC Code Section 12-4-520(6),
the SC Department of Revenue is granting an extension until October 31, 2024 for property taxes that
were due by September 30, 2024 for any county in South Carolina that may need to exercise this option.

We appreciate all that you do and we are here to help you in any way we can. Please feel free to reach
out to our office with any questions or concerns you may have.



